The Hon Paul Scully MP

Minister for Planning and Public Spaces



Ref: MIN24-1365, MO24-14

Mr Jim Morris President North Ryde RSL Community Club Ltd gm@nrrsl.com.au

Dear Mr Morris

I acknowledge your correspondence dated 27 November 2024, which has also been countersigned by Mr Ian Williams, Company Secretary, Vimiera Recreation Grounds Ltd, regarding TG Millner Field.

I have attached a copy of my letter to you dated 26 October 2024. As you are aware the Department of Planning, Housing and Infrastructure also wrote to City of Ryde Council on 23 October 2024. A copy of this correspondence was also sent to you previously.

In addition, I wrote to the Mayor about his public comments on TG Millner Field, the Macquarie Park Corridor Infrastructure Delivery Plan (IDP), and the TOD Program. Please find attached a copy of my letter for your information. You will note from my letter that it is clear the IDP is for the Macquarie Park TOD Accelerated Precinct, as defined in the maps within the Precinct Finalisation Report. As with all TOD Accelerated Precincts, the delivery of enabling infrastructure for future growth that has been considered is infrastructure either directly within the Precinct or immediately surrounding the Precinct.

The IDP did not and does not contain any commitment or requirement from the NSW Government to either acquire or preserve TG Millner Field as open space. The NSW Government's position on TG Millner Field remains unaltered.

In relation to the Housing Delivery Authority (HDA), proposals for consideration will be selected through an expression of interest (EOI) process with established criteria. I refer you to the Department for further discussions on the EOI process.

Yours sincerely

Paul Scully MP

Minister for Planning and Public Spaces

Enclosed:

Letter from Department of Planning, Housing and Infrastructure to City of Ryde Council (23 October) Letter from Minister for Planning and Public Spaces to Mr Jim Morris (26 October)

Letter from Minister for Planning and Public Spaces to the Mayor of City of Ryde Council (28 November)